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Tetrapods at Llandulas
Meetings up to Monday 22nd June 2015
Update on Group happenings
The approach from Chester Model Railway Club seems to have fallen flat again – not enough ‘give and take’ on their part.
A short Group AGM was held on 8th June. Your Secretary has lost the minutes! However there were no great announcements – the Committee remains the same and we are solvent. Barry has copies of the accounts if anyone wishes to see them.
We seem to have lost touch with Dan who was studying at Wrexham College however Malcolm is now a valued member of the group and we see Jonathan on a much more regular basis.
We have exhibited at the following venues:

March 28th/29th
Wallasey

“Cragmill”

May 9th/10th 
Upton-by-Chester
“Bryn-y-Mor”

June 20th 

Conwy


“Bryn-y-Mor”

Following the Conwy Show, it was decided to scrap “Bryn-y-Mor” and replace it with a modular layout where individual members could work on baseboards at home and bring them to meetings to show progress. The modules are to be 4ft x 2ft with integral legs along the lines of the “Cragmill” boards. A decision needs to be made as to whether we ask Dave Gibbons to construct the frames ar whether we ask Hippo Toys to produce them. Our Treasurer advises that there is sufficient in the kitty to get the project underway. Whether the Chester Group members wish to join in this flexible scene we will find out at the next Chester meeting.
Typical isn’t it? After our deliberations regarding dismantling Bryn-y-Mor, Ian had a ‘phone call from Geoff Pennington, the Exhibition Manager for Warrington Model Railway Show.

He’d seen the pictures of the layout on the Internet and was inviting us to exhibit it at their show on 17th/18th October!

He doesn’t want Cragmill because that will be at Wigan a fortnight before and he doesn’t want layouts that have been shown locally in the same month.

So how about it? Do we patch it up and take it?

That will be two weekend shows in one month so it will need commitment from members of both Wrexham and Chester Groups to be available to transport and operate both layouts.

A decision needs to be made at our Mickle Trafford meeting.

Meetings on Mondays weekly from 7ish at Percy Road, Wrexham
